
Your bill HB 405 will do little if anything to make the citizens of Oregon safer but what would be helpful 
is enforcing the existing laws we have. I read almost weekly where someone is arrested for using a 
firearm illegally and yet the courts seem to do little to prosecute these cases you the fullest extent they 
can. ANYONE regardless of color or race using a gun in a crime should automatically be sentenced to 5 
years or more . DON'T  keep going after responsible gun owners. If our courts would stop releasing 
criminals they might not be breaking into homes and stealing guns.  
 


